Comment on Stage 2 of Screen Australia’s review of operations from Lindy Monson, Women in Film and Television

Posted by Lindy Monson, President Women in Film and Television NSW on behalf of the Management Committee and members.

Thank you, Get the Picture does provide statistics on employment by gender, giving Australians a tool to analyse who is creating the programs that interpret our world, tell our stories and provide insight into our hopes and dreams. Similar data could be collected for the following Screen Australia publications and it would be helpful if the statistics could be updated annually rather than relying on the census data.  This would help organisations such as WIFT NSW to design programs and to stay relevant and up-to-date in supporting women filmmakers, eg through WIFT NSW's Media Mentorship for Women program. 

Screen Australia's Documentary Production in Australia: A collection of key data
This publication does provide employment statistics  by gender in documentary production for the roles of producer, writer and director.  However the survey could be expanded to include eg. editing, sound, camera and  lighting roles.  These roles are all included in the Get the Picture statistics and they show that women are clearly under-represented.    A closer examination of gender inequity in employment in documentary production would be useful.

Screen Australia's National Survey of Feature Film and TV Drama Production
There is no mention of gender statistics in this publication, although such a survey presents an ideal opportunity to incorporate them for the same reasons  as above.   Screen Australia could provide  a breakdown of the roles  by gender  and discern between producers  and storytellers  - writers , directors and editors.  'Technical' roles should not be ignored, both for reasons of gender  equity in employment  and because  all parts of the creative process contribute to how we are portrayed on screen.

Supporting Mentorship Programs for Women:   In brief, there is a need for a national mentorship program for women. The popularity and success of WIFT NSW's new initiative, the Media Mentorship for Women program (MMW), proves that many women find it very hard to move from 'emerging' to 'established' in the media industry.  More details of our existing program can be found on our website, which would reach even more women if we had Screen Australia funding for the program to become truly national.

